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Sympathy
We extend our sympathy to the family and friends of:

· Donald R. (Bob) Brown, great uncle of C. Bradley Carr, who died November 17, 2011.

· Kathleen M. (Sue) Barbush, grandmother of Nicole Benware, who died November 23, 2011.
Birth
A daughter, Abigail Elizabeth, was born to _________and ________ Romanot????, daughter and son-in-law of Judy and John Romanot on November 24, 2011 in Florida. Abilgail weighed 7 lb. 12 oz. and was 19 ½ inches long. Congratulations to all!
PASTOR’S UPCOMING DATES:

Dec. 25 after worship through Jan. 3: Pastor to leave after worship on Christmas Day for Continuing Ed/Family time in WV.

UPCOMING  CHURCH EVENTS

Bible Study every Thursday at 1:30 PM 
January 8: Council Installation
January 22: Community Christian Unity Service (Tentative)
January 29: Dedication of new Pew Bibles
Treasurer’s Report
December - General Fund:
Income
 
  $   8,496.21
Expenses
  $15,947.14
                      —$ 7,450.93
Year-to-date through December General Fund.

Income
 
  $  94,249.14
Expenses
  $104,755.51
Shortfall          —$ 10,506.37
UPDATE….Unity Service
The Week of Prayer of Christian Unity will be celebrated by the Danville Riverside Area Ministerial Association with a Unity Service on Sunday January 22 at 3 PM at the St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church, 18 East Center Street, Danville.

 

Liturgists from a variety of congregations in our ministerium will participate, including Keith Pittsnogle pastor at the Pine Street Lutheran Church, Judson Bennett pastor at the Mahoning Presbyterian Church, and Jeff Hoppe Director of the Spiritual Care Department at Geisinger Medical Center, with Melody Sell, pastor at the Washingtonville Lutheran Church, preaching.  Father Steve Fauser will serve as host.  

 

Several features of this Unity Service include a combined Bell Choir, a regional Choir of singers, plus the lighting of candles.  Banners representing the various congregations in town will be displayed at the front of the Sanctuary.

 

All are welcome.  Light refreshments will follow. 
Thrivent Funds
Thank you to Lin DiOrio, Denny DiOrio, Darlis Dyer, Jack Dyer, Brenda Fischer-Dennehy, Gail James, and Patricia Pittsnogle for choosing to direct Thrivent Financial for Lutherans Choice Dollars to our church.
Council Highlights
· Council approved a request by Alf Bashore to use the kitchen to bottle honey provided he gives a donation to the church to cover expenses.

· Each Ministry within the church needs to do a year-end report by December 31.

· A Time & Talent survey will be done in January with a training day in February.
· Council approved Finance Ministry’s recommendation to cash in a $5000 CD of undesignated Memorial funds to continue to pay expenses at least through December 1.

· The next meeting of Council will be the Christmas Party meeting on Monday, December 19th at 6:30 P.M. in the Conference Room of the Luther House. 
Synod Giving Report
1/1/2011 to 9/30/2011

Benevolence                $2,045.00
Gettysburg Seminary        117.00

Camp Mt. Luther              393.00

Blankets                            211.00

Lee Flood Disaster Resp. 100.00

Domestic Disaster Resp.    82.00

U.S.Severe Storms             25.00
World Hunger Appeal      102.00
Total                            $3,075.00

BIBLE STUDY

Thursdays
1:30 PM (Library)
GLScrip Order
Deadline is
January 8
You can earn money for the church when you buy gas, school supplies, or any purchasing you need to do by purchasing gift cards. 

Consider using gift cards when shopping for essentials and extras. Mostly everyone dines out—consider getting gift cards to use. They work same as cash!!!

Proceeds are now supporting our new website! Check it out at www.pinestreetlutheran.org
A Stewardship Minute
Written by S. William Snover, MD

Financial Secretary
This statement was delivered to the congregation at our annual meeting on November 13, 2011
COMMITMENT
I’m sure we are all familiar with the story that contrasts being involved and being committed; when we have a meal of ham and eggs, we know that the hen was involved, but the pig was committed! The hen participated, but the pig sacrificed!

As members of Pine Street Lutheran church, we show our support by attending church. Some attend every week; some even attend every week and also go to special services when they are held. Some show up “as often as we can”. Others show up only at those special times of the year when we feel that attendance is “expected”. We rejoice in your presence whenever we see you.

Many of us also participate in the life of our church. We serve in a variety of ways on Sunday. We sing, ring bells, read scripture, light candles, greet worshippers, count money, set up communion, teach Sunday School , deliver altar flowers or usher. We help at other times by working in the office, by doing repairs, by serving on Council or one of our many ministries or committees. We attend Bible study, carry communion to the homebound and shut-ins. We prepare and serve meals at our special events as well as at our Sunday fellowship. We help with bazaars and festivals. We realize that church is not just a Sunday event; it is a way of life and we are involved, not mere spectators.

But, is just being “involved” sufficient? Are we willing to make the sacrifices necessary to be fully committed to the life of our church? When we adopt an expense budget, we are committing ourselves to making financial sacrifices that will allow us to meet that budget. Our budget represents the minimum amount of money needed to keep our doors open and our physical plant functioning, safe and secure. When we are not able to honor that commitment, we all suffer by reduction in services that are essential. But, if we focus only on the budget when we make our decisions about financial support, we are cutting our commitment short. We are setting limits on our opportunity to be ministers for Christ. 94% of our adopted budget goes to operational expenses, and only 6% supports ministry. The operational expenses are hard, fixed, and very difficult to control. The ministry expenses that are budgeted reflect only what we feel we can afford based on this congregation’s pattern of giving. Since ministry is what we are about, then our pattern of giving must change if we want ministry to grow. It can be done, but it will require commitment and sacrifice!
The challenge for each and every one of us is to commit to the growth of our church by establishing right up front what we will give to the church. It cannot be “let’s see what I have left on Sunday” or “I’ll give this amount because that’s what I always give”. It needs to be a setting aside of resources before other needs are faced, and then learning how to utilize God’s gifts to us after we have given God His due and thanks for these gifts. It needs to be a saying of grace before the feast, and not after.

Please, be involved. Continue to be involved with your time, your talent, your abilities and your energy. Serve God and His church frequently, vigorously and joyfully. But, please commit to the future of this church, to the growth of our ministries, to the reaching out to our members, friends, neighbors, community and world. Give not because you must, but because you can. Put God first in your giving and living. “Commit your way to the Lord, trust also in Him, and He shall bring it to Pass.” (Psalm 37:5)

May God’s peace dwell in your hearts.    Bill
This month is
Food Bank

month for the Love (Special) Offering Envelopes
Here at Pine Street Lutheran Church we have Food Bank Sunday the first Sunday of each month. Usually there is a specific food item the Danville/Riverside Area Food Bank asks us to announce. Our Food Bank representative is Todd Baney. We ask that you donate any non-perishable food items (Canned Vegetable for January), and he will see that the food gets delivered. Monetary donations would also be appreciated. There is a special Love Envelope in your January offering packet for your donations or you can make a monetary donation by using a blue pew envelope and mark it Food Bank along with your envelope number.

UPDATE…The Good Samaritan 
Report for October:

· 576 clothing clients

· There were 168 clothing donors

· 27 bedding clients

· 10 medical uniforms

· 214 winter jacket clients

The furniture mission is now closed until further notice.

* Thank you to all who donated to the winter coat give-away.

Good Samaritan Mission Center
275-2500
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday
 9 AM-5 PM
Please use your Love Offering envelope in your envelope packet for your donations to the Good Samaritan Fund.

Thank you!
Gate House Update

At the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Gate House (Gate House:  providing shelter and services as a gateway to independence for our homeless families and individuals), the Executive Director, Tom Dougher, reported on the current house census:  27 persons in residence of whom 12 are females, 15 are males; 11 of these are children.  12 residents come from Columbia County while 15 come from Montour County.  1 person comes from Northumberland County.  5 persons are employed full time.  2 families are likely to transition out of the Gate House by Thanksgiving.  He raised up other news:

        He fielded 42 calls last month from person seeking shelter.

        A new after school ‘Homework Snapshot’ program will begin under the supervision of a Bloomsburg University Intern and a Gate House resident volunteer in which they will help the 8 students review their homework and do crafts.

        He is working with a civic organization in upgrading the washer and dryer.

        Cleanliness inspections occur daily by himself or the House Steward.
        The Ham Loaf fundraiser garnered $1,400

        A holiday mass mailing solicitation letter is being sent

        They are investigating renovations of the kitchen

It further was discussed that given the steps taken to solidify the Gate House’s financial base, its property, and its intake and residency procedures, the next step in securing sustainability is in improving the Board of Directors by accomplishing the following:  1) the Board will sort itself into three classes of three year terms; 2) we will recruit three more Board Members representing important constituencies;  3) we will make sure ad hoc members are informed of all Board decisions as well as invited to attend all Board meetings.

 

Rev. Robert John Andrews 
Grove Presbyterian Church
Notify the Church:
· When your home phone number or address changes - church records need to be corrected. It costs 61 cents every time a newsletter comes back because of an incorrect address.

· When a new baby arrives in your family or in the family of another church member.

· When a member of your family or a member of the church is sick or is admitted to the hospital, so that visits can be made and the proper people notified.

· When a member of your immediate or extended family passes away.

· When a member of your family leaves home for college or to establish a new residence.

· When something good happens to you or your family that you would like to share.

(PLEASE NOTE: If you’ve been in the hospital or have been ill and have not been visited by the pastor or anyone from the church, or if your name is not on the prayer list, it may be because no one told us you were ill or would like your name on the list. You or a family member should notify the church office with requests or information on illness or hospitalization. Please also get permission before sharing this information with the church office so we can share your information with others in our Church Family. Thank you!)

Thank You Notes
Dear Friends,
Thank you for your generous contribution to the Gate House Shelter in support of homeless families and individuals in Montour and Columbia Counties. At this time of economic hardship, your contribution is especially important to ensure that everyone in our community has a place to call home.

Many of the families and individuals served by the Gate House would otherwise be living in unsafe or difficult circumstances – such as in a car … or an abusive situation…or a trailer with no heat…or a motel room with no kitchen…. But because of the Gate House, they can received meals every day; shelter every night, and a chance to get back on the road to independence. Your contribution goes a long way toward making a difference in the lives of our homeless neighbors.

Once again, thank you for supporting the Gate House.

Sincerely,
Thomas M. Dougher, Jr.
Exec. Director, Gate House
Dear Friends:
Your gift is like a leaf added to make a dining room table bigger. Every gift you make creates room on both sides of the table. You’ve helped us make room for seminarians hungry to learn how to best serve in our Lord’s Church. Across the table you’ve opened up space for partners in that in-depth learning process—professors, pastors, mentors, peers…and you! Thank you for your support. We are so grateful for your partnership in leading, teaching, serving, and growing with us in Christ’s name! We hear your voice joined with ours every time we pray,

“Be present at our tables, Lord, Be here and everywhere adored!”

Rev. Kathleen O. Reed, 
Chief Advancement Officer

Lutheran Theological Seminary at Gettysburg
Text here

Your friend in Christ,

Name
Text here

Your friend in Christ,

Name
Rides Available
Rides are available for people for urgent medical care. 

Volunteer drivers are:

· Sue & Dick Baylor (279-4766)

· Bill & Mary Jane Snyder (275-4083)

· Bill & Jeannie Snover  (672-3055)

Call any of the above numbers or call the church office from 9:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M. at 275-2110.

 
Sponsors 

Bulletin sponsors are needed for November 6 and 13, and December 11. Altar Flower sponsor openings are October 16 and November 6. Communion Bread Thank you to all those who sponsored or are sponsoring the bread for worship. Communion Bread can be store bought from the bakery. Please sign up on the designated sheets on the bulletin board in the narthex. 

When signing up for Altar Flowers, Bulletins or Sanctuary Candle, please write your name and in honor of or in memory of message on the appropriate poster in the narthex or speak to Deb at the church office. The costs are:

· $20.00 per week for  Bulletins;
· $32.00 per week for Flowers;

· $14.00 per month for the Sanctuary Candle.

Thank you to everyone who sponsors these important supplies for our worship services.

Pastoral Care: 
For Pastoral Care, please call Pastor Keith’s home 

number (951-2350-if no answer, please leave a message). 

Please do not leave a message on the church’s answering machine. (The answering machine at the office is not regularly checked if it is after hours, a weekend, or if 

Pastor is away.)

[image: image13.wmf]
[image: image2.jpg]CAMP MOLINT LUTHER




NEWS

Coming Event Dates at CML:
Advent Fun Day Come spend time away at Mount Luther with friends and family preparing for Christ’s birth! This event will take place on Saturday, December 17, from 10:00 a.m.- 12:00 noon at the Evergreen Center at Mount Luther. We’ll have activities to help you get ready for Christmas, including crafts, singing, cookie baking, and more. To help us prepare, please RSVP to the camp office at the phone number or e-mail below. Price is $6.00 for each participant or $20 for a family of 4 or more.
January 14, 2012

FLOOD SU: Camp Mount Luther and the Upper Susquehanna Synod Youth Council present FLOOD SU: Friends Living Out Our Discipleship at Susquehanna

University. This annual event will be held on Saturday, January 14, 2012, from 4:00-7:00 p.m. at the Field House at Susquehanna University. Doors open at 3:45 p.m. The event is open to youth in grades 4 through 12. Cost is $5

if registered by Tuesday, January 3, 2012; $10 at the door, with free admission for adult chaperones. It is requested that adult chaperones have their PA State Police Criminal Background and Childline Child Abuse Clearances. Each congregation should provide one adult (21 or over) for every seven youth.

January 15, 2012

Mount Luther Sunday: Members of the congregations of the Upper Susquehanna Synod are asked to celebrate outdoor ministries on this day. The Upper Susquehanna

Synod Council has designated that the third Sunday in January each year be “Mount Luther Sunday” to help promote outdoor ministries in the synod. The camp is asking that congregations promote the camp on that Sunday or designate another Sunday this spring to do so. Ways to promote the camp include bulletin inserts to

share with congregation members, Temple Talks, camper testimonials, bulletin board displays, special camp music

during Sunday school and church services, as well as special offering being collected.

January 22, 2012

Annual Camperson Event at Mount Luther: This event gives participants the chance to find out what’s going on at camp and tell the story to others! It will be held on Sunday, January 22, 2012, at 3:00 p.m. at the Evergreen

Center at Mount Luther. Each congregation in the Upper

Susquehanna Synod is asked to send a representative to the event. Campersons serve as liaisons between the camp and the congregation, promoting outdoor

ministries. Each congregation who sends a camperson to this meeting will receive $15 off each of their church’s camper registrations.
For information on any of the events in this article, go online at the website address above or contact Camp Mount Luther at 355 Mt. Luther Lane, Mifflinburg, PA 17844 or by phone at 750-922-1587 or send an email to cml@campmountluther.org.
Scouts 50th Anniversary

The Scouting Troops from our church will celebrate Scout Sunday on February 5 for the 50th Anniversary celebration. All branches of scouting will help with worship.

That evening they will hold their Blue and Gold Banquet in the church social hall.

Congratulations Scouts for 50 years of scouting!
Jubilee Kitchen
May 19, 2012

October 27, 2012
Audio tapes

 of the service are available for homebound and others who can't make it to church. Contact Sue Baylor at 279-4766, if interested.
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ADVERTISING

Mary Ann Landi will handle church advertising. Most area newspapers will print this information free of charge as a news item. If you have an event coming up you would like advertised, please give as much information to her at least a month in advance to get the word out about what God is doing at Pine Street!
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Ministries at a Glance!

(meeting times)
Administration – Tom Herrington, Bill Snover (Coordinator), Mary Sticklin, Burrtell Metzger; Sandra Reibsome (meets as needed)

Caring Ministry – Sue Baylor, Coordinator (dates vary)

Christian Education Ministry – Jen O’Brien, Coordinator (2nd Monday @ 6:00 PM)

Finance Ministry – Michael Dennehy, Coordinator (2nd Monday @ 7:00 PM)

Hospitality Ministry – Larry Troy, Contact Person (1st Wednesday @ 11:00 AM)

Property Ministry – Nancy A. Leighow and Nancy K. Leighow- Co-Coordinators (2nd Tuesday @ 7:00 PM)

Women of the ELCA – Co-presidents: Sue Baylor & Mary Ann Landi (usually 1st Tues.)

Worship & Music Ministry – Council liaison is Ron Kline (2nd Monday @ 11:00 AM)
Youth Ministry – Paul Dennehy, Coordinator

December Birthdays
 1 -  Charles McWilliams (86); Nancy Watts
 3 -  Tiffany Dyer

 4 -  Laurie Fitzpatrick; Lewis Riley, Jr.; Chantelle (Chelly) Shaffer

 6 – Danielle Sticklin Bloom

 7 – Meaghan Harner

10 – Elizabeth O’Brien; Talulah Rice
16 – Harold Hack; Paul Sticklin

17 – Haley Bingaman; Stephen Rice; Christopher Riley

18 – Alex Domanski; Caz Morgan

20 – Jace Diehl; Joseph Domanski; Daniel Fegley; Russell St. Clair

22 – Gisela Reedy

23 – Sherry Achey; Larry Bohner
24 –Viola DeWald

25 – Jesus Christ; Elizabeth Baylor

27 – Jeffrey Bingaman

28 – Kayle Hurley

29 – Heather Crumb; Holly Patterson; Minnie Troutman

30 – Pete Dyer

31 – Melissa Bohner; Cora Wydra
December Anniversaries
21 – Sue and Marlin Neitz

28 – Kathi and Thomas Beiter

29 – Martha and Thomas Hinkle

30 – Terri and Robert Faust
31 – Chantelle and William Shaffer

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

2011 COUNCIL MEMBERS

Pastor: L. Keith Pittsnogle

Elizabeth Baylor, President

Ronald Kline

Mary Ann Landi, Vice-President
Nancy K. Leighow

Burrtell Metzger 

Sue Neitz

James O’Brien 

Holly Patterson, Council Secretary

Gerard Tromp

Terri Wydra

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

David A. Doran - Church Treasurer

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

(     (
We want to open up and expand God’s presence by becoming more active in the community. 

You can help! 

Tell your friends-tell your neighbors--come see--Come See what God is doing at Pine Street!

 Invite everyone you know to come to church. 

Tell them we have a great fellowship hour. 

Tell them that God loves them and we do too.
(     (
Fellowship Menus
PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE BOOK 

TO BRING ITEMS FOR LUNCH

JANUARY
Jan. 1: No Fellowship Hour

Jan. 8: Covered Dish

Jan. 22: Baked Potato Bar

Jan. 29: Meatball Sandwiches & Tossed Salads

JANUARY
Jan. 1: No Fellowship Hour
Jan. 8: Covered Dish

Jan. 22: Baked Potato Bar

Jan. 29: Meatball Sandwiches & Tossed Salads

Each Sunday needs a Clean-Up Crew. Please volunteer!

Fellowship Hours
A loose leaf notebook is on the podium in the social hall with menus for each Sunday (except the second Sundays of each month when we have a Covered Dish meal).

Please look at the meals listed above to see if you would be able to bring in one of the dishes. Then sign up in the notebook. If you would like to supply a dessert, please write that down.

Items needed regularly:

· 100% fruit juice (no red drinks please)

· A main dish, side dish or dessert for any Sunday Fellowship Hour

· Any donations to “Hospitality Ministry” to help fund our many outreach and church events
The Thank You Corner

A Special Thank You To:

· Aaron & Chris Beasley – for making/building our Halloween Parade Floats each year! You do a wonderful job and we certainly appreciate it!

· Chris Linn & Cub Scouts – for cleaning up and winterizing our vegetable garden.

· Chris Linn – for keeping our street clean of debris.

· Caz Morgan and Choir Members – for moving the piano from the Youth Room to the Chapel.

Pine Street Prayer List

January, 2012
Joyce Gibson; Marvin Fry; Carl Rice; Mary Ellen Rovenolt; Pastor Keith; Ruth Lehr; James (Jeff) Anselmo; Kenneth Livziey; Michael Snyder; Alice Hinkle; Ryan Stevenson; Gladys Keller; Kendra Hoover; Travis Einsig; Henry Prado; Jesse Bixler; Keith Buchhalter; Ray Fry; Mary Jane Mordan; Jack Reilly; Audrey O’Brien, Connie Leeper; Linda West; Greg Potter; Elizabeth “Libby” Fox; Autumn Kern, Tim Raup; Clarence “Bud” Remley; Baby Clive Stevenson; Todd Livziey; Joan Bankus; Erica Miller; Lola Kline; Charles Jordan; Virginia Frantz; John Sekscienski; Marr Snyder; Darwin Straub; Nancy Curry; Delaine Fritz; Kathie Richard; Melissa Thomas; Mike Shoemaker; Cindy Gearhart; Helen Smith; George Sudol; Art Sticklin; Leann Achtenberg; Edith Bender; Nicole Morgan; Bob Sheets; Tyler Yeager; Donna Brown; Mark Greenly; Carol Phillips; Harvey Stauffer; Shirley Crossley; Dolores Easton & Family; Dorothy Hagenbuch; Barry Balonek; John Crumb; Brenda Kile; Dianna Ballinger; Audrey Kunkle; Alan Springer; Carmelita West; Emily Sue Nilsson; Lucy Snyder; Nathan Lubeski; and Walt Rupert.
HOMEBOUND AND SPECIAL PRAYER LIST: Catherine Baney; Pauline Mackert; Ken Oberdorf; Pauline Nedrow; Lillian Stahl; D. Jean Cope; Minnie Troutman; Mildred and Paul Gemberling; and Jane Beagle.

SPECIAL MILITARY LIST: Deidre Deem; Trevor Patterson; Jeremy Weikel; Tim Moyer; Robert Carpenter; Mark Brumbach; Trevor Stone; Adam Starr; Charlie Reedy; Shawn Dyer; Shane Bergenstock; SSGT Andrew Bauman; CPL Jason Lee Smith;  Christopher Perry, B.J. Dellinger; Andrew Conrad; Tim Mekosh; CPT Barry Troy; CPT Steven Black Barr; Tristan Winter.
Please use an orange pew card for Prayer requests & removals.
Prayer List Updates
As situations change, prayer is most effective when requests are current and regularly updated. Therefore, we would appreciate it if you would check over the prayer list, and if there is someone that you put on that list that is doing better and can be removed, please contact the Deb at office. You can notify the church office by emailing Deb at pinestch@ptd.net or by calling from 9:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M. Monday through Thursday at 275-2110. Please keep this in mind when you put other relatives and friends on our Prayer List.
♦      (      ♦
To activate the
 Prayer Chain, contact numbers are: 

387-1795 or 441-5643.
No Emails please.

(To have someone’s name included on the weekly Prayer List, please email or call Deb separately at the 

church office at 275-2110 or pinestch@ptd.net).
♦      (      ♦ 
Read Romans 12 

& Pray Daily
Family Magazine

Spark Family-Splash in God’s Word  magazine is available on the table in the narthex. They are free—take one for your family.

Food Bank

Needs

The Danville-Riverside Food Bank is very appreciative of the donations of food and money given by our church members. This month the Food Bank would appreciate donations of Tuna & Canned Meats for January and Canned Vegetables for February.

Donations of any other food items would also be appreciated. Place food donations in the basket in the narthex near the coat room. To make a monetary donation, please use a blue pew envelope and mark it Food Bank.

The Food Bank is open to anyone in need from 1-2 P.M. and 5:30-6:30 P.M. the 1st Thursday of the month at Shiloh United Church of Christ, 500 Bloom Street.
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WEBSITE
www.
pinestreetluther.

org

Check out “North Pole” under Links on our website for great Christmas Cookie recipes.
And, if you haven’t registered on the site, please do so!
Check it out today! 

Send some feedback or suggestions to Deb at pinestch@ptd.net.

Thanks!

Come Grow 

With US at Pine Street Lutheran!
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SYNOD CURRENTS
Camp Mount Luther Seeks Food Service Manager

Camp Mount Luther is currently in a search for a new Food Service Manager.  This position will be part-time, year-round.  The anticipated start date of this position is January 1, 2012.  Responsibilities include menu planning, ordering food and supplies, supervising staff, overseeing food service operations, hospitality, and stewardship endeavors.  Compensation will be based on qualifications and experience.  A full job description and application are available on the camp website at www.campmountluther.org.  Application deadline is December 5, 2011.  For further information, contact Chad Hershberger, Executive Director, by e-mail at chad@campmountluther.org or by phone at 570-922-1587.         

Response to Central American Disaster

Heavy rains across Central America have caused rivers to overflow their banks, flooding cities, destroying highways and bridges, and steep hillsides have collapsed in mudslides. More than 500,000 people have been driven from their homes.  The hardest-hit countries are Guatemala, Honduras, El Salvador, and Nicaragua.  The timing of this disaster could not be worse -- coming right before harvest. With the catastrophic loss of so many crops, food shortages will occur in the coming weeks and months. Severe shortages of seed for next year’s planting are expected as well.  Through ELCA Disaster Response, the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) stands ready to respond in affected areas with our companion churches and partners in the region. Work is already underway -- providing shelter, access to water and food for people displaced by the floods. Our commitment will continue through 2012, helping local farmers and their families rehabilitate their crops.  Please help now with your contribution to ELCA Disaster Response designated for "Central American Flooding” or you can choose one of the four areas hit hardest: El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, or Nicaragua. Your designated gift will be used entirely (100 percent) to help families whose lives and livelihoods have been impacted by this disaster in Central America.  Wondering what else you can do? Please share this bulletin insert (https://community.elca.org/page.aspx?pid=226) with your congregation and tell others of this disaster and the ELCA’s response.

Leave a Legacy for Ministry and Mission

Are your CDs coming due and the current interest rates are very low or are the returns on your stock not doing what you expected?  Make a gift of the stock or the principal of your CD and receive fixed annuity payments at higher rates than your current dividends or CD returns.  Consider a Charitable Gift Annuity with fixed annuity payments for life and tax deduction for the donation and the ministry of your choice receives a wonderful gift.  For more information about how to make charitable gifts using a Charitable Gift Annuity or other ways to make charitable gifts, call Pr. Greg Kramer at the Lutheran Planned Giving Office at 570-374-2044 or call the ELCA Foundation, 800-638-3522, ext. 2970 or visit www.elca.org/fo. 
News from the ELCA Mission Investment Fund (MIF)
Start saving for youth ministry events!  Open a Youth Ministry Demand account with check writing (formerly a Youth Ministry Mission Plus account).  Earn interest on funds your congregation's youth raise for the 2012 Youth Gathering and other events.  There’s easy access to funds during the Youth Gathering at the MIF service center.  Your investment in the Mission Investment Fund helps build and renovate ELCA congregations.  Applications are available through the MIF website:  www.elca.org/mif/youth or by contacting regional manager Pr. Mark Wimmer at  267-203-1137 or mark.wimmer@elca.org. 
A Gift for the Person Who Has Everything

Here are two great options this Christmas for gifts for people who already have so much…

· ELCA Good Gifts: Instead of a traditional gift, consider making a donation in someone’s honor, and then sending them a World Hunger card to let them know of the gift. You can feel good about giving a gift that honors the person, they can appreciate the meaningful work behind the gift, and someone in Iowa or Indonesia (or anywhere in between) will benefit because of it.  A full range of prices and options are available, and the Good Gifts website makes it easy to order free gift cards to announce your gift, or send an eCard directly to your gift recipient.  For more information: https://community.elca.org/sslpage.aspx?pid=607 
· Carol Main Scholarship Fund: This Fund, created in 2007 to honor Mrs. Carol Main, wife of USS Bishop Emeritus A. Donald Main, funds scholarships for spouses of Liberian Lutheran clergy seeking educational opportunities to better themselves, their families, and their communities.  The Fund currently supports two Liberian women pursuing their goals.  Contributions of any size are appreciated, and donors of $10 or more receive a gift enclosure card describing the fund, suitable for including in a Christmas or other occasion card.  (Please indicate your preference for a Christmas or “plain” gift enclosure card.)  Make checks payable to “Upper Susquehanna Synod, ELCA” (memo: Main Scholarship), PO Box 36, Lewisburg, PA 17837.

Save the Date

The Synod Youth Retreat at Camp Mount Luther will be February 3-4.  All youth in 6-12 grade and their youth leaders are invited to attend.  More details will be available this fall.  Contact Pastor Patrick Sipes at sgtmuddy@gmail.com with questions.

January 4-8, 2012:  Shining In, Shining Out

Project Connect, an initiative of the Eastern Cluster of Lutheran Seminaries, is sponsoring “Shining In, Shining Out” in New York City.  The event is a service learning vocational discernment retreat for young adults between the ages of 18-30.  It will be held in the heart of Manhattan.  For more information, click here for a flier and registration form: http://www.uss-elca.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/NYNY-brochure.pdf 
February 9-12, 2012:  ELCA Youth Ministry Network Extravaganza

The Extravaganza is an annual 4-day conference that draws together anywhere from 500-750 adults who work with youth in congregations of the ELCA for the premier renewal, education and networking event of our church. It is for the volunteer and the professional. It is for the old and the young. It is for the urban, the suburban and the rural. It is for pastors, it is for laypeople. It is for all who share in the adventure we call youth and family ministry.  The Extravaganza is a great opportunity to go to workshops, large group sessions, worship and network with other youth ministry leaders in the United States. Those of you going to the Youth Gathering will have your hotel assignments by then and if attending the Extravaganza will have an opportunity to become familiar with New Orleans and where your hotel is located. Visit the website for more details about travel discounts and other elements of the event. Talk to a neighboring youth leader and share a hotel room to cut down on expenses. It truly is an event you shouldn't miss.  For more information, visit www.elcaymnet.org.
EMERGENCY HOTLINE NUMBERS

Food Bank/American Red Cross: 275-1441

Good Samaritan Mission Center: 275-2500

Women’s Center: 784-6631

Child Abuse Hotline: 800-932-0313

Poison Center: 800-521-6110

Alcoholics Anonymous: 286-7436 or 654-0488 (Northeast Inter-group)

Al-anon: 800-628-8290 (National Hotline)

Narcotics Anonymous: 988-7177

Gambler’s Anonymous: 717-652-4400
Newsletter Deadline
The Deadline for the next edition of the Newsletter is January 15 for the February Newsletter. All articles submitted are subject to editing; typewritten articles are especially appreciated. It may be necessary to hold articles submitted after the deadline date until the next month.

[image: image8]
Circles
The Women of the ELCA Circle Meetings:

· Ruth Circle is Tuesday, January 3 at 11:30 AM at Muffin Man. The leader is Sharron Eyer.

· Martha Circle is Tuesday, January 3 at 6:00 PM. at FuStar. Sue Baylor has the lesson.
(Note: In case of bad weather there will not be meetings.)
Lenten Breakfast

The Women’s Lenten Breakfast is scheduled for Saturday, March 3rd at 8:30 A.M. Men who would like to volunteer to cook or serve, please see Sue Baylor or Mary Ann Landi.
Quarterly

The Women’s Quarterly meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 6th at 1:30 P.M. in the church social hall. There will be a guest speaker from CMSU. Martha is the Hostess.
Upcoming W/ELCA Events:
· Apr.  21: Chicken & Waffle Dinner

· Apr. 23-25: Assembly of the ELCMA in Lewisburg

· Apr. 28: Day of Learning at Pine Street

(W)holy, (W)holy, (W)holy
Health Healing and Wholeness 

“Then Peter came and said to him, ‘Lord, if another member of the church sins against me, how often should I forgive?  As many as seven times?’  Jesus said to him, ‘Not seven times, but, I tell you, seventy-seven times.’” (Matthew 18:21-22; NRSV)

Forgive … such a small word, yet so hard to comprehend and to put into practice!  Though it is changing, there is still relatively little research on the direct connection between forgiving and health – no direct evidence that proves once-and-for-all that holding a grudge leads to long-term health problems.  There is however, a great deal of scientific evidence that does exist on the health affects of depression, anxiety, and anger – by-products of the hurt and betrayal felt when someone has wronged us – increased blood pressure, increase in heart rate, the release of hormones that trigger out fight-or-flight reactions, headache, stomach problems, sleeplessness – all occurring whenever we allow the painful episode to rewind and replay over and over in our minds.  

We compound these effects whenever we allow the ‘things we wish we’d said’ to roll across our tongues as we smack our lips at the thought of retribution.  The result is that we begin to stew in our own juices, and the one who actually gets hurt is us. Rev. Dr. Lewis Smedes once said, “To forgive is to set a prisoner free, and to discover the prisoner was you.”  Forgiveness, as well as its opposites, resentment and revenge, all begin the same way – with a decision.

Lest we confuse the two, let’s begin by saying that forgiveness does not mean forgetting!  It does not sanction or justify the actions of the one who has deeply wounded us, and does not release the other person from responsibility - or in some cases, even legal punishment.  Those who forgive are not fools – it doesn’t mean that the relationship can, or even should, go back to the same as prior to the incident.  Instead, forgiveness empowers us to take responsibility for our own future happiness.  The process may not be easy, and likely will not adhere to a set time-table - we may even find we need to work and re-work our way through it.  In some cases, forgiving can be extremely difficult, so it may be wise to find someone trained to assist in the process – someone we trust, such as our pastor or a therapist.  

The important point is that we don’t have to wait for the other party to say they are sorry – we could have a rather long wait - one that leaves us stuck with the pain.  Instead, with God’s grace, working through the process of forgiving empowers us to become the ones who determine when the healing begins; that typically means allowing ourselves to feel the full impact of the pain incurred.  Trying to forget and push the resulting emotions out of our awareness, only leads to repressed feelings that can later manifest themselves in other emotional or physical ways (for example, chronic headaches, depression, ulcers or in some extremes, substance abuse).  

The bottom line is this; recognizing the fact that we can forgive the person without forgiving his/her actions, takes away that individual’s power over us, and in the process allows us to no longer be held captive to the role of being a victim.  Through prayer, scripture, and openness to the Spirit, God reminds us that He has come to us - to journey with us to healing and release from the pain that has made us captive.  Consider forgiveness to be the gift that you give yourself this Christmas.  Take that first step.  Emmanuel has come to accompany you on your journey toward wholeness in body, mind and spirit.

May God’s Blessing be with you and your loved ones during this season of joy.

Debbie Best, RN, BSW, MS
Nurse’s Notes

December 4

Are you getting sick while you sleep?  Apologies if this news keeps you awake at night, but a recent study found that a typical pillow hosts more than 400,000 bacteria, yeast, and mold colonies.  Although they aren’t all harmful, some of the microorganisms can cause diarrhea, bronchitis, and asthma.  To reduce unwelcome bed buddies, toss your pillow in the washing machine twice a year.  And if you can’t even remember when you bought it, get a new one. (Marzewski, B.  November 2011, pg. 13.)

December 11

It’s that time of year when you just want to curl up with some hot soup.  A calorie-cutting strategy that won’t leave you hungry – add pureed vegetables to your soups and stews.  People whose dishes were one quarter pureed vegetables at 357 fewer calories a day, according to the American Journal of Clinical Nutrition.  Parents, this trick works on kids too. (Prevention. November 2011, pg 21.)

December 18

New research reveals that the benefits of learning to play an instrument persist long after those dreaded practices – and might even fend off Alzheimer’s : Amateur musicians have better memory and verbal skills as they age than their nonmusical counterparts.  (Prevention, November. pg. 34)

December 25

Beginning today, set aside at least 10 minutes to just sit, take deep cleansing breaths, and listen …for as Elijah discovered, God was not in the wind … the earthquake … the fire … but in the “sound of sheer silence”.   May his whisper flow over and around you as we celebrate the birth of his son …. Emmanuel …. God with us! 

Peace on Earth
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Community 


Prayer for Christian Unity Service


Sunday, January 23 at 3:00 PM


At St. Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church





Rev. Melody Sell preaching; Revs. Judson Bennett, Keith Pittsnogle, and Jeff Hoppe, Liturgists; Father Steven Fauser, host.





Sponsored by the Danville/Riverside Ministerium








In this Issue:





With This Issue:








December and January Calendars


December and January Schedules


U.S.S. Ark


Love Envelopes in your packet: The Good Samaritan Fund











W/ELCA Highlights











USE GIFTCARDS!


Remember to use grocery gift cards if you shop at Weis or Giant. Use gift cards for stores, gas and restaurants by purchasing ahead of time. 


Your church benefits from every card sold! They can be purchased or ordered in the social hall every Sunday during 


Fellowship time. Questions, see Jen O’Brien.





If you have a loved one, family member of friend in the military and want them on the prayer list or to have members write to them, please be sure their names and addresses are given to the church office. Thank you!





  











NEWS AND NOTES








Contribution Statements


Contribution statements for 2011 will be mailed sometime during January. When you receive your statement, please review it immediately for discrepancies.  If you find an error, contact the church office so the problem can be resolved! To ensure the deductibility of your church contributions, please do not file your 2011 income tax return until you have received a written acknowledgment of your contributions. 




















Thank you to our outgoing 


Council Members:


Danielle Sticklin Bloom 


Carl Rice


William Snyder





Congratulations to our new 


Council members:


Nancy K. Leighow


James O’Brien


Gerard Tromp





Council installation will be 


Sunday, January 9, 2011























HOAGIE SALE





Order & pay by the last Sunday of each month.





Pick-up the first Thursday of each month from 11am-12 N.





Please pay when


you order! 


Thank you! 





The cost if $3.50








Benefit:


10% to a local charity and 


90% Church Restoration Project


Thank you for your support!
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